The original documents are located in Box C47, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 8/30/1976" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Do not know if the President has seen - Received from Dick Cheney on 8/30/76.

GBF



THE SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY WASHINGTON

August 3, 1976

Dear Mr. President:

I was sorely distressed at the Evans and Novak article on Saturday.

As I discussed with you, Mr. President, Novak called me to question my involvement with the Reagan people and also to mention the allegations that had been made relative to my "under-cutting" you for the past year, with the obvious intention of doing a newspaper article. He later asked me if I had spoken to you relative to these allegations. I responded I most certainly had (without disclosing any intimacies of our conversation to him) because I did not want any suspicion in your mind that I would indeed be guilty of anything like that.

Novak had been well aware of what had occurred in the White House two years ago, the subject episode culminating in your "Bill Simon Stays" statement. In fact I did not allege in either my conversation with you or he, that Don Rumsfeld was the source of the problem, but was just relating to you the facts (albeit some of them circumstantial) as I knew them.

Mr. President, as I said to you in the Oval office last Thursday, my only desire between now and November 2nd is to spend all my waking hours working for your reelection, which is so critical for the future of our country, and at that time, return to my home in New Jersey.

Respectfully yours,

William E. Simon

The President
The White House
Washington, D. C.

THE SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY WASHINGTON, D. C. 20220

OFFICIAL BUSINESS

POSTAGE AND FEES PAID
U. S. TREASURY DEPARTMENT

The President
The White House
Washington, D. C.